ASSUMPTION BVM CYO BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

February 2, 2016 

	 Attendees: Father Mike, Cecilia Procyk-Benson, Deb Tumpak, Jim Lomanno, Joe Zhelesnik, Mike Gonglik, Mike Burkins, Todd Otto, John Chiodo, Chrissy Voegele, (Youth in Action- Youth ministry represented by Sharon, Amy Knorr) (Teen Youth Group-represented by Jacki) Denise Pfender – recording secretary 


o Call to Order Meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m. by Cecilia Procyk-Benson 

o Prayer led by Cecilia 

o Treasurer’s Report $18,553.10 

o Sports Reports 

· Football Pizza Party took place last Sunday, the team members received their new championship jackets, will need to check helmets for next season for reconditioning 

· Soccer off season- registration information being prepared 

· Cheerleading off season-some uniforms remain unreturned-registrations will begin in May 

· Softball N/A 

· Volleyball registration to begin February 17, cost is $100-practices begin in March with games to begin in April-both practices and games will take place on Wednesdays and Sundays 

· Track & Cross-Country registration to begin soon and information will be posted on ABVM CYO website-all meets and practices will be held at Bensalem High School except for the Philadelphia Archdiocese Championship Meet and the Penn Relays for those who qualify will be held at Franklin Field in Philadelphia 

· Basketball JV girls won blue division-high school teams in playoffs-varsity boys beat St. Andrews-lots of make-up and cancellations games to reschedule-gym will be in use through mid-February -then  Pee Wee ball will begin in mid-February and go through the end of March-AAU Basketball continuing with gym rentals-NO Gym use on February 19 due to the Penny Party 

o New Business Father Mike discussed the importance of the Catholic Youth Organization and explained its original 5 pillars-he reiterated the parish mission statement- Father Mike was pleased to see that the sports 
programs and the youth ministry groups(CYO, YIA, High School Ministry) will be working together for the good of the children in the parish- he explained how different children have different interest and by working together we can please more children and keep them active at Assumption BVM-Father discussed the idea of having a Youth Mass to include children from all programs offered at ABVM-Father Mike also brought up the idea of adding a new page in the church bulletin that would note all activities going on Jacki from the teen youth group explained the difference between YIA and HS ministry- YIA(youth in action-is geared towards 7th and 8th graders) HS ministry-high school ministry is for 9th through 12 graders) Jacki also advised that the high school ministry will be holding lunch with the Easter bunny in the ABVM hall the last weekend in February 

· Treasurer transition status. 

· ABVM CYO is pleased to announce our new treasurer Joe Zhelesnik- Joe received the checkbook and information needed for the bank account at Wells Fargo-Denise will go to the bank with Joe to have his name added to account as well as have Sabrina removed 

· Gym Wall: What is the status? Are we going to try to fix it? (Concerns) CRACK in Wall—Mike Burkins agreed to look at damage 

· Put together information for the CYO Parent meeting. Incorporating Youth in Action and Youth Ministry. 

o Old Business discussed dates for CYO meeting to be held in ABVM hall-Cecilia request each sports coordinator send her bullet points they would like discussed about their sport at the meeting 

o Meeting adjourn Cecilia adjourned the meeting at 9:15 pm 

